From: Chris Sorensen

To: Alyssa Roslan
Subject: Comment to the Hearing Board regarding the April 30, 2018 Proposed Draft Stipulated Abatement Order
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2018 9:05:30 PM

To: Clerk of the Air Pollution Control District Hearing Board

| urge the SLO APCD Hearing Board to reject the latest draft Stipulated Oder of Abatement and to
draft their own order. Once again, State Parks has been unwilling to set specific abatement
objectives and timeframes for achieving them. It makes a mockery of State Parks managers’
assurances that the Department is committed to solving the PM pollution problem cause by off
highway vehicle operation on the dunes. The State Parks bureaucrats cannot be trusted to protect
public health above recreation without strong oversight and control by the Hearing Board. The draft
order does not accomplish this.

Failure to achieve real and significant reduction in PM10 over the next three to four years is the
greatest threat to the viability of the OHV. Strong action by the Hearing Board is critical to
protecting the public health and protecting the value the Oceano Dune’s OHVRA brings to the
community.
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